
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
APPROVE clarification of Board Action of January 21, 2020 (Item 37) which Employment
and Human Services Department on behalf of the Workforce Development Board executed
a contract with California Employment Development Department, Employment Training
Panel (ETP) to support programs for careers in the health care professions to change the
payment limit of $200,240 to $220,230 with no change in the term October 1, 2019 through
September 30, 2021. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
Clarification to change the payment limit of $200,240 to $220,230, received from the
California Employment Development Department, Employment Training Panel. (100%
State, No County Match) 

BACKGROUND: 
The ETP provides funding to employers to assist in upgrading the skills of workers that lead
to good paying, long term jobs. The ETA was created in 1982 by the State of California
Legislature and funded by California employers through a special payroll tax. ETP funds
recipients, such as the County Workforce Development Board, determine their training
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RECOMMENDATION OF CNTY ADMINISTRATOR RECOMMENDATION OF BOARD COMMITTEE 

Action of Board On:   12/14/2021 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, District I
Supervisor
Candace Andersen, District II
Supervisor
Karen Mitchoff, District IV
Supervisor
Federal D. Glover, District V
Supervisor

ABSENT: Diane Burgis, District III
Supervisor

Contact:  Elaine Burres 608-49960

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the
Board of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    December  14, 2021 
Monica Nino, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: Stacey M. Boyd, Deputy

cc:

C. 97

  

To: Board of Supervisors

From: Kathy Gallagher, Employment & Human Services Director

Date: December  14, 2021

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: Clarification of Board Action of January 21, 2020 (Item 37)



needs and how to provide that training. 

CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION: 
Additional funds will not be allocated to support programs for careers in the health care
professions. 


